2004 Officers

The South Coast Orchid Society meets on the

President Ruben Colmenares fourth Monday of each month except holidays
Ist Vice President Joan Bailey at the Whaley Park Clubhouse. 5620 East
2nd Vice President Espie Quinn Atherton Street. Long Beach. California at 8:00.
Recording Secretary Margaret Nerio

Membership Secretary Helen Powell http://www.southcoastorchidsociety.com
Ireasurer Dr. Jim Miller

South Coast Orchid Society

" Newsletter

Founded in 1950 - Ja.nuaf?ibbii

Board of Directors

Expires 2007  Janine Cormier
Expires 2007 Luis Morente
Expires 2006 Jim Miller
Expires 2006 ~ Dean Viereck
Expires 2005 Alex Santos
Expires 2005 Irma Hughes
Committees
AOS Judging Bill Heckeroth
Programs Joan Bailey
Orchid Digest John Reyes
AOS Rep Janel Schuck
Publicity Janel Schuck
Southland Open
Ribbon Judging Espie Quinn
Auditor Dr. Jack Gentry
Newsletter John Reyes
Kitchen Dr. Jim Miller
Shows
Paul Brecht Phil Plocher
Raffle Ticket Sales

Jane Brecht

For more information contact:

Ruben Colemares 562 421-9203

John Reyes 562-431-1142
pjreyes@earthlink.net

Espie Quinn 714-968-0220
Helen Powell 562-425-1687
Dr. Jim Miller 909-780-8322

Stories, articles and news items
are welcome. The deadline is the
5th of the month.

John Reyes
10321 Lassen Street
Los Alamitos, CA 90720
pireyes@earthlink.net
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Monday, January 24, 2005
Speaker: George Hatfield-Hatfield Orchids
Topic: Pendulous Cymbidiums

For those of you in the know, this will be a first class presentation
and plant table. George is one of the best in his field, and volun-
teered to provide a free talk and plant table for our club. Hats off to
George! He is a premier orchid grower of pendulous and Japanese
<, cymbidiums. George Hatfield has published articles in the American
4 Orchid Society Awards Quarterly and the Cymbidium Society of

4 America CSA Journal. George is an orchid judge for both the CSA
4 and AQS, and is currently the Chairman of the Santa Barbara judg-
§ ing region for the CSA.

d You can visit his website at www.hatfieldorchids.com to learn more
{ and view pictures of his beautiful cymbidiums for sale.
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It's Membership Renewal Time!!!
Once again, it's time for everyone to renew their membership with the SCOS.
Membership in the SCOS is open to anyone. Membership dues are $20.00 per
year per household, payable in January of each year. New members may join at
any of the monthly SCOS meetings. Please send your dues with any updated
information (address, phone, and email) to our membership coordinator:
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SCOS/Helen Powell
4209 Blackthorne Ave.
Long Beach, CA. 90808

Thank you for your support.

Refreshments :
Last names M to P please bring refreshments. g
There is a special drawing for those who bring food! i



President's Message

I am honored to be the elected president of the South Coast Orchid Society in it's 55th year. .As I look at the slka)te ;)lf. ‘
elected officers for the SCOS, I am looking forward to the year ahead of us and the p(?SSIbl!IthS that are yet to le, is
only natural for me to be involved with orchids as they have been with me for most of my life. As a young b'()y was
fascinated by plants, and I was introduced to orchids as a birthday gift from my mother--a paphiopedilum that I '
admired--and as one thing led to another I'll admit, I became orchid obsessed! began' to attend the monthly meetings
and eventually became a member of the Sacramento Orchid Guild at the age 12. 1 aspired to l?econle an orchid bot.amst
in my early years and took jobs in orchid nurseries and greenhouses to learn more about orchids. I found that orchids
are among the most adapted, evolved and complex family of blooming plants on the planet.. No matter how ml{ch' or
little you may know about these fascinating plants there is always more. Although botany did not become my life's
work, I continue to be involved with orchids as my primary hobby and naturally with the people that grow them.

I imagine that most orchid people would admit to having been bitten by the "orchid bug" and each has a story to tell
about their experience. It is my hope that you too will learn more and more about orchids through the talk§, growers
tips, culture sessions and networking opportunities at our meetings and events to enrich your orchid experience. Our
SCOS meetings are "your" forum and is the place where you can come to be with those that share your orchid interests,

both beginners and advanced growers alike.

With 2004 behind us—I would like to take the opportunity to thank all those that helped to make the society meetings
and events a success under the direction of John Reyes. Good job John! I think everyone attending the December
Holiday Pot Luck Celebration meeting would agree that the special entertainment by the Choral Bells was the topping
on the cake. A special thanks to Jane and Paul Brecht for their generosity in providing for the cost of the entertainment
and for making it such a memorable evening!

Throughout the year our people, both up front and behind the scenes (Ahem...Dr. Jim Miller), make our society func-
tions possible and I encourage you to participate in lending your help in any way that you can. This is our orchid family
and you can make it better by being a part of it.

The beginning of 2005 finds us in the midst of a rainy and cold spell which means that January can be slow a season for
blooms and orchid growth. But with spring around the corner-—the promise of a new season of growth is coming for our
plants and our club membership. There is a lot of preparation and grooming of plants that will be displayed this spring
and our SCOS will need to prepare for the SCOS plant sales tables and membership drives at upcoming events. If you
can help out the club at the South Coast event please feel free to call me at home to let me know that you can help. My
home phone is (562) 421-9203

Over and above the listing of events found in this newsletter, SCOS members with internet access can find additional
information such as meeting locations and times, announcements, and links to orchid web pages on our website at www.
southcoastorchidsociety.com. Thanks to Jim Miller who has been our webmaster these past few years.

If you have ideas for articles that you'd like to see in an upcoming newsletter please contact our newsletter editor.

Because January can be a slow month for blooms, please remember to bring your blooming plants for the display and
judging table so that we'll have some color to cheer up the room with. Thanks Espie for once again taking

charge of the plant judging for our meetings. If you are interested in assisting Espie you may talk to her at any of the
upcoming meetings. We'll see you at the January meeting—Joan has George Hatfield (who is a great

speaker) and plant table lined up for meeting. Until then take care and if you can--bring a fellow orchid friend along.

Join us as we share in our love of orchids,

Ruben Colmenares
President




A BIG THANKS

TO ALL OUR ADVERTISERS

Sunset
Valley
Orchids

Tel: (714) 530-6988

12151 Brookhurst #D Open Hours: 10 am-6pm

Garden Grove, CA 92840 Wednesday closed Fred Clarke
1255 Navel Place
Vista, California
92081

(760) 639-6255
fred.clarke @worldnet.att.net

s Or,
o7 %, MARTIN O'DAY

7

www.martysorchids.com

martysorchids@hotmail.com
Honolulu. Hawaii
41-679 Mokulama Street Office:
Waimanalo, Hi 96795 5076 Kalanianaole Hwy
{808} 259-80G00C Honolulu, HI 86821

Fax:(808) 373-5017 (808) 373-1854

9 Miles West of Highway 101
t Los Osos RA. Tumott

THE ORCHID HOUSE

1609 SAGE AVENUE
LOS OSO0S, CALIF. 93402

805/528-1417
Yol Free B0O/235-4139
Fax 806/528-7966

NORRIS H. POWELL

ZTOMA CANYON ORCHID S
GEORGE VASOLEZ

3040 Bossall Drive Te B EITITTL
ok b P 43 TATRY
i, Caliornia SHY265 g T [ ATER A
AR AN HIANECOIp SO ik

N'GO ORCHIDS
@ 1118 West 126th St + Los Angelos + CA 90044-1012
P 323.777.3400

Tel: 714/ 534-9898
Fax: 323/ 779-6822

9892 Westminster Ave. #3338
Garden Grove CA. 92844

HAWALIAN HYBHIDS OF
CAYTLEYAS, DENDHOBIUME. VANDAS AND ALLIED GENEAA

Calvin Miyamoto

President

% M. MIYAMOTO » ORCHIDS, INC.
CERTIF€D NURSERY #13

B5575 A WAINKAE VALLEY ROAD # WAIANAL. HXNAN 50792

PHONE (808}
606-5526

Orchids of
Los Osos

Michae! i 4o0vg
Phone: 805-528-0181
fox: 805-528-2086
erchidland@aol.com
orchidsoflososos.com
1614 Soge Ave
Los Osos, (R 93402

TELL OUR ADVERTISERS YOU SAW THEIR AD IN THE SCOS NEWSLETTER

@ ONTARIO ORCHIDS INC.

TADA ORCHOS ™

703 Pomelo Drive Vista CA 92081
TEL: (760) 631~-0098

FAX: (760) 6310228
http://www.ontarioorchids. com
E-mail zontaricorchids@sbcglobal.net




BIG THANKS

TO ALL OUR ADVERTISERS

Ernie Cm‘ﬂpazano
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— Sheldon Takasaki

Carmé PO Box277
) Hakalan Hewzd 96710

Phone (808) 9636189
Fax (808) 5636125

Websmte: www cormeloorchds net

TELL OUR ADVERTISERS YOU SAW THEIR AD IN THE SCOS NEWSLETTER



UPCOMING EVENTS

Puente Hills Mall Orchid Sale
January 21-23. 2005
Puente Hills Mall
City of Industry, CA

International Orchid Show
Fascination of Orchids iy
“Celebrating 25 Years of Orchids™ pig

South Coast Plaza =
Costa Mesa, CA N
February 10, 11, 12, 13, 2005 A
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NEWLETTER EDITOR WANTED:

At present our SCOS needs a person to take over the
duties of newsletter editor. John Reyes is presently
acting newsletter editor but would like to
take a well deserved break. The responsibilities of the
editor take about 6 hours a month, and include typing,
copying and mailing the newsletter. Access
to a computer can help make keeping in touch with all
the people who provide articles and information every
month a breeze. If you are interested in
getting involved a little more in our SCOS that has
given you a bit of knowledge and fun please contact
me ASAP so that we can act upon your nomination.

2005 Board Members

 For those not in attendance at the

: December meeting, the following  :
: SCOS members have been elected to :
- the 2005 SCOS Board: :

- President: Ruben Colmenares

- Ist Vice President: Joan Bailey

: 2nd Vice President: Espie Quinn :
- Recording Secretary: Margaret Nerio :
;MembershipSeuetary:Hdeowdl;
: Treasurer: Dr. Jim Miller =
gﬂoadManbu-:LuisMorum
;BoudMemba:JmineCormiu

....................................

Fascination of Orchids Display
We will be putting in a display at the Fascination of
Orchids Show. The theme this year is “Celebrating
25 Years of Orchids™. We are in need of blooming
plants to be included in this display. Please contact
one of the board members at the next meeting or by
phone if you are able to provide plants, ideas or your
time in setting up the display on February 9th at
South Coast Plaza.

NOVEMBER AUCTION

We were able to raise approximately $1,350 this
year. Thanks to the following members for contribut-
ing to our auction:

Jim Miller

Helen Powell

Ruben Colmenares

John Reyes

Dr. Phil Plocher

Joe and Ursula Pontius

Janell Shuck

Bill Heckeroth

Paul and Jane Brecht

Espie Quinn

The vendors who contributed to our auction are
listed on the back of our newsletter.

Please support them.

ID SUPPLIES

“one-stop shop for orchid supplies”

® Coconut Husk Chips (washed), Coir
* Charcoal. Dyna Rok . Perlite




South Coast Orclud Society

John Reyes. Newsletter Editor

10321 Lassen St.

Los Alamitos. CA 90720

- Members are welcome to come
early and view AOS judging in

MONDAY, JANUARY 24
Meeting at
Whaley Park

7 p.m. Judging
8 p.m. Speaker

the small hall
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We wish to thank the following commercial vendors for their generosity and support.

Marcel’s Orchids

Lothlorien Orchids 2 Casa de las Orquideas s
Carter & Holmes, Inc. = . Sonora Winward S & W Orchids
V& Over s || O D WA Tn| 513 eS| Lo N B | LY e
gﬁg Me“des“gazl;'fg,‘; San Diego, CA 92138 L"“(gSE;‘)“;"’ g ggsos Solano Beach, CA 92075- wtggh:’éggg 2
RO (619) 280-7449 — 2021
Cal Orchid Mariposa Gardens R y
Jim Rose Ron Hill Oakhill Gardens Miller’s Orchids
1251 Orchid Drive 6664 South Street 37 W. 555 Binnie Road John and Dorothy Miller
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 Lakewood, CA 90713 Dundee, IL 60118 Migil Séfiarglel,;ne
805 967-1312 (562) 920-5588 (847) 428-8500 im, CA 92802-3221
info@calorchid.com oakhillgardens@sprintmail. (714) 534-9101
Kawamoto Orchids
Paphanatics, Unlimited ik K 9 The Rowland Collection o 3
Dr. Norito Hasegawa Patrick & Green Sys}ems Inel. Pat Rowland Tropical Orchid Farm
5 2630 Waiomao Road 20362 Birch Street - 3 ey
3319 W. Lincoln Ave. 12446 Georgian St. effrey Parker & Kathleen
! Honolulu, HI 69816 Newport Beach, CA 92660 Ki
o e (808) 732-5808 949 756-1211 Garden Grove, CA 92841 o
714 826-8432 orchids@k hids 2 (714) 892-3502 P.O. Box 170

Haiku, Maui, HI 96708




